
 The Turner County Board of Commissioners met on Tuesday, June 28, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. 

at the Turner County Agricultural Center for the regular board meeting with Commissioners 

Burgess, Calhoun, Denham, Hall and McCard present for the meeting.  Staff present were 

Horace Hudgins, County Manager, Latrice Wilson, County Clerk and John Holland, County 

Attorney.  Others present were Janet Winter, Elections Superintendent, Ben Baker, Editor of the 

Wiregrass Farmer, Robby Royal, EMS Director, Mr. Eric Richardson, Mr. Bill Tompkins, Mr.  

Jimmy Wynn, Mark Robinson, Fire Chief/EMA Director, Mr. Allen Whitehead, Mike Mastrario, 

Bldg Inspector,/ Zoning,  Mr. Carl Fortson, and Mrs. Karen Watson.  

 Chairman Calhoun called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 Commissioner Hall gave the invocation. 

 Commissioners discussed the project list for Local Management & Improvement Grant 

Application for fiscal year 2017.   

 Commissioners discussed renaming Charlie Lamb Road to D.H. Davis Road. 

 Commissioners discussed the request to amend Zoning Ordinance from five acres to three 

acres.  Zoning Administrator, Mike Mastrario, spoke stating the Planning Advisory Commission 

denied the zoning request for Application TC16-02 and final determination was up to the 

Commissioners. Commissioners expressed their concerns regarding the request for rezoning 

under application TC16-02.  Mr. Carl Fortson stated what the minimum requirements for lot size 

in (AU) Agriculture Zone for Tift County were.  Mr. Fortson also stated he remains neutral on 

the matter. Mr. Allen Whitehead spoke against the request for rezoning under application TC16-

02.  Mr. Jimmy Wynn spoke in favor of the request for rezoning under application TC16-02.  

Mrs. Karen Watson spoke against the request for rezoning under application TC16-02.  

 County Manager, Horace Hudgins, gave his monthly report. 

 The meeting adjourned at 6:32 p.m. 

 

________________________________ 

Brad Calhoun, Chairman 

 

Attest: ___________________________ 

            Latrice L. Wilson, County Clerk 

 

 

 


